
From: Jandl, Lauren
To: Liam Connors
Subject: Public Records Request
Date: Friday, July 29, 2022 3:32:36 PM
Attachments: 20220504102533 (1)_Redacted.pdf

ACRJS Farrell communication May June 2021 (1)_Redacted.pdf
ACRJS letter_Redacted.pdf
Declination Letter_Redacted.pdf
FW_ 7026247_Redacted.pdf
Incident Report_Redacted.pdf
Law Enforcement Officer Misconduct List 2017-December 2021.pdf
tic15303920210430082416_Redacted (1).pdf
2022-07-29 PRA Response Connors.pdf

Dear Liam,
 
Please find attached correspondence related to your public records request.
 
Thank you.
 
Lauren
 
Lauren Jandl
Chief of Staff
 
Vermont Attorney General’s Office
109 State Street
Montpelier, VT 05609
Cell:  802-595-8679 
Email:  lauren.jandl@vermont.gov
Pronouns: she/her/hers
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From: Farrell  Willa
To: Jean Stone
Subject: RE: Concerns
Date: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 2:55:00 PM


Hi Jean,
 
I’ll call you tomorrow at 1 at 
 
Thanks,
Willa
 
Willa Farrell | Court Diversion & Pretrial Services Director | Attorney General's Office
109 State Street | Montpelier | Vermont 05609 | 802-371-8375
www.vtcourtdiversion.org
 


From: Jean Stone  
Sent: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 11:04 AM
To: Farrell, Willa <willa.farrell@vermont.gov>
Subject: RE: Concerns
 
EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.
Hi Willa,
I have time tomorrow from 1-3, will that work?
Jean
 
Jean A. Stone
Executive Director
Addison County Restorative Justice Services
282 Boardman Street, Box 4
Middlebury VT 05753


 


From: Farrell, Willa <willa.farrell@vermont.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 8:39 AM
To: Jean Stone 
Subject: RE: Concerns
 
Jean,
 
Do you want to call me? I am available today before 11 and after 3, as well as most of tomorrow afternoon.
 
Willa
 
Willa Farrell | Court Diversion & Pretrial Services Director | Attorney General's Office
109 State Street | Montpelier | Vermont 05609 | 802-371-8375
www.vtcourtdiversion.org
 


From: Jean Stone  
Sent: Wednesday, May 26, 2021 9:08 AM
To: Farrell, Willa <willa.farrell@vermont.gov>
Subject: FW: Concerns
 
EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.
Hi Willa,
My Board of Directors sent a letter of concern to TJ Donavan and John Campbell regarding concerns with project the Sheriff’s
Department is implementing. I will attach that letter here.  On May 3 the Sherriff post what some consider to be confidential
information, see the screen shot below.
Can we have a conversation?
Jean











Sent from my iPhone







6.2.21 call w/ Jean  
 
Didn’t want me to be hit out of the blue 
Board very concerned about the fee $500 and lack of support for Sheriff’s staff person, sent letter to TJ 
and John Campbell,  
Public stuff on Facebook 
Comments on FB and Front Porch Forum – lively debate about confidentiality, cost of the programming 
Knows of about 10 people referred, some referred to PTS and to the sheriff for a different charge.  
One person working w Jenny through reparative board 
Haven’t talked with Dennis since the letter was sent. He knows about it.  
Doesn’t expect me to do anything, just want me to be informed,  
Person is an intern, she doesn’t have a degree 
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April 28, 2021 


Dear Attorney General Donovan, 


We are writing with concerns regarding the Addison County Sheriff’s recent announcement 
that it has launched Addison County Community Support, Inc. (ACCS) without regard to the services 
already provided by our State-sanctioned operations at Addison County Restorative Justice Services 
(ACRJS). 


Addison County Sheriff Peter Newton reached out to us last fall and invited our Executive 
Director (E.D.) Jean Stone and Board President Jonathan Heppell to participate in a meeting that 
would help define the unmet needs in our catchment area.  This meeting did not take place.  
However, the State’s Attorney Dennis Wygmans, presented at our October board meeting, an 
overview of additional services to be provided by the Addison County Sheriff’s Office.  We 
questioned the need for these services and outlined and discussed the services of our agency and 
the conflicts that would arise when the two agencies are offering the same services.  Our interest is 
to best serve our clients and assist them without further confusion or conflicts.   


     We advised the State’s Attorney we had reached out to the Sheriff but he would not return any 
calls and unprofessionally stated to one of our case workers that he would not partner with our 
board because of the presence of a one of our board member with whom he has had conflicts in the 
past. 


Four weeks ago, we were notified that pre-trial cases were being funneled to the Sheriff’s 
office rather than to our agency by Mr. Wygmans.  This comes at a time when our own referrals are 
low and we are expanding our options to the greater community to meet its needs and expand our 
income.  Our Board Chair spoke with Mr. Wygmans and was told that the cases sent to the Sheriff’s 
office did not meet the criteria for Court Diversion. We have no delineation of the of what criteria 
was used to make those or future referrals. 


The development of another “alternative justice program that will hold offenders accountable 
without overloading the courts” as noted on the ACCS social media page, has already created great 
confusion and has the tremendous potential to: 


• create further confusion within the extended community surrounding the differences 
between our office and what the Sheriff’s office is promoting. (Our office is already 
receiving calls from confused clients) 


• negatively impact the fiscal well-being of clients who are unable to meet our meagre fees 
and for whom we lobbied legislature for free service provision- it is our understanding that 
clients have been charged $500 for pretrial service by the Sheriff’s office. 


• significantly impact our own income through loss of referrals. 
• decrease our fiscal support from local towns when there are two competing agencies 


requesting funds for the same service during the Town Meeting appeal: Mr. Newton has 
already requested $110.00 from each Addison County resident to support his programs. 
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• decrease accountability to clients for services not supervised by any State entity: we are 
closely monitored for service provision and fee collection at multiple points throughout the 
year by multiple State agencies and a private auditor while ACCS has no oversight. 


• confuse collaborators with whom our extensively-trained staff have worked diligently to 
establish MOU’s for swift service – will they feel compelled to provide such services to a 
non-supervised entity claiming to offer the same services ACRJS provides. 


The unwillingness of the Sheriff to directly communicate with us to gain a critical 
comprehension of the breadth of our services has demonstrated a complete lack of respect for the 
clients we strive to serve successfully and for the professionalism of our office. 


We respectfully request an investigation of the establishment and oversight of the 
alternative services to ensure the ACCS and ACRJS are not working against each other and therefore 
not able to best service the interest of our clients and eliminate confusion in the community.   


Our state and certainly our county has tremendously limited resources to provide 
redundant and potentially conflicting services to a vulnerable public which has trusted our 
program for over three decades. 


Sincerely, 


 


Jonathan Heppell, President 
Kathi J. Apgar, Vice President 
Risa Rae, Treasurer 
Charlotte Chase, Secretary 
Dottie Neuberger, Member 
Macky Gaines, Member 
Gary Baker, Member 
Cindy Wemette, Member 
George Merkel, Member 


Cc: John Campbell, Esq.  E.D. Vermont Department of State’s Attorneys and Sheriffs 


 

























that is going on?


Thank you,
Jenn


Jennifer Morse
Court Operations Manager | Judicial Bureau
Jennifer.Morse@vermont.gov
802.296.5531

























Date 
Received


LE Agency Location Misconduct Outcome


2/28/2017
Lopez, Christopher (Burlington Police 
Department)


Burlington Misconduct Charged False Swearing and/or False Information to a police 
officer


4/21/2017 Franklin County Sheriff's Office Richford Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge 


5/24/2017 St. Albans Police Department St. Albans Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge


6/16/2017 Woodstock Police Department Woodstock Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge 


11/24/2017
Randolph Police Department Barre Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge


12/7/2017
Vermont State Police Stannard Misconduct  OFF DUTY Declined to Charge


1/26/2018 Hartford Police Department Quechee Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge


2/2/2018 Vermont State Police Rutland Misconduct  Declined to Charge


2/15/2018 Rutland City Police Department  Rutland Misconduct  Declined to Charge


6/22/2018 Vermont Liquor Control Castleton Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge


7/3/2018 Montpelier Police Department Brattleboro Misconduct Declined to Charge


10/1/2018 Orleans County Sheriff's Department Irasburg Misconduct  Declined to Charge


11/9/2018 Vermont State Police Bennington Misconduct  Declined to Charge


12/14/2018 Newport Police Department  Troy Misconduct OFF DUTY Referred back to Game Wardens for charging 


1/2/2019 LeBlanc, Sgt. Raymond  (Vermont State Police) Berlin Misconduct OFF DUTY Charged misdemeanor stalking dismissed without prejudice 
upon motion of VT‐AGO and granted by Washington County 
Court


1/18/2019 Berlin Police Department  Northfield Misconduct  Declined to Charge 


5/24/2019 Addison County Sheriff's Department Middlebury Misconduct Declined to Charge 


10/9/2019


Pine, William (Orange County Sheriff's 
Department )


Williamstown Misconduct OFF DUTY Charged with Agg. Assault and False Information 


12/18/2019 Vermont State Police WRJ Misconduct  Declined to Charge 


6/12/2020 Vergennes Police Department Vergennes Misconduct  Declined to Charge


AGO LEO Misconduct (January 1, 2017 ‐ December 1, 2021)

















SUSANNE R. YOUNG 
ATTORNEY GENERAL 
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STATE OF VERMONT 


OFFICE OF THE ATTORNEY GENERAL 
109 STATE STREET 
MONTPELIER, VT 


05609-1001 
 
 


 
 
July 29, 2022  
 
Liam Elder-Connors, Vermont Public, via email to: lconnors@vermontpublic.org  
 
Re: Public Records Request  
 
Dear Liam Elder-Connors:  
 
I write to further respond to your Public Records Act request dated July 7, 2022, in which you 
requested: any complaints and/or investigations regarding the Addison County Sheriff’s 
Department received since 01/01/2018.  
 
Attached is the second and final portion of the rolling production. Records have been redacted or 
withheld on the following grounds: 


• Personal information has been redacted pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(7) 
• Portions of three records have been redacted pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(5)(A)(iii) 


because disclosure “could reasonably be expected to constitute an unwarranted invasion 
of personal privacy.” These records contain information that could lead to the 
identification of victims and witnesses, including where they work and live, and their 
personal and medical information. Further, these records indicate that a prosecution 
review was conducted regarding police officers where no criminal charges were filed. 
Therefore, under this exemption, their privacy interests must be considered as well. 


• Other documents such as e-mails and memoranda have been withheld because they are 
exempt from disclosure pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(3) & (4) as attorney work product 
and/or attorney client communications.    


• To the extent records of any complaint or investigation concerning any law enforcement 
officer of the Addison County Sheriff’s Department for the period of 01/01/2018 to the 
date of your request were produced or acquired by the AGO in the course of providing 
legal services to the Vermont Criminal Justice Council’s Professional Regulation 
Subcommittee and have not been posted to the Council public register, such records 
would be exempt from public inspection and copying pursuant to 20 V.S.A. § 2409(d) 
(“information regarding unprofessional conduct complaints, investigations, proceedings, 
and related records” are deemed strictly confidential “except [for] the information 
required or permitted to be released under this section”), 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(1) (exempts 
records deemed confidential by law) and 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(2) (exempts from disclosure 
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“[r]ecords that by law may only be disclosed to specifically designated 
persons”).  Further, to the extent any records were produced or acquired by the AGO in 
which Council staff sought legal advice, and/or the AGO provided legal advice, in the 
context of unprofessional conduct complaints or investigations, or in the context of any 
other matter, concerning any law enforcement officer of the Addison County Sheriff’s 
Department for the period of 01/01/2018 to the date of your request, such records would 
also be exempt from public inspection or copying as attorney-client privileged 
communications and as attorney work product pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(3)-(4) 
(exempts “[r]ecords that, if made public pursuant to this subchapter, would cause the 
custodian to violate duly adopted standards of ethics or conduct for any profession 
regulated by the State” and “[r]ecords that, if made public pursuant to this subchapter, 
would cause the custodian to violate any statutory or common law privilege other than 
the common law deliberative process privilege as it applies to the General Assembly and 
the Executive Branch agencies of the State of Vermont”). 
 


 
To the extent you feel information has been withheld in error, you may appeal to the Deputy 
Attorney General, Joshua Diamond. Such appeal should be in writing: 
 


Joshua Diamond 
Deputy Attorney General 
Office of the Attorney General 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-1001 


 
Sincerely,  
 
/s/ Lauren Jandl  
 
Lauren Jandl  
Chief of Staff 
 





		ATTORNEY GENERAL

		JOSHUA R. DIAMOND

		SARAH E.B. LONDON

		CHIEF ASST. ATTORNEY GENERAL

		TEL: (802) 828-3171
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July 29, 2022  
 
Liam Elder-Connors, Vermont Public, via email to: lconnors@vermontpublic.org  
 
Re: Public Records Request  
 
Dear Liam Elder-Connors:  
 
I write to further respond to your Public Records Act request dated July 7, 2022, in which you 
requested: any complaints and/or investigations regarding the Addison County Sheriff’s 
Department received since 01/01/2018.  
 
Attached is the second and final portion of the rolling production. Records have been redacted or 
withheld on the following grounds: 

• Personal information has been redacted pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(7) 
• Portions of three records have been redacted pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(5)(A)(iii) 

because disclosure “could reasonably be expected to constitute an unwarranted invasion 
of personal privacy.” These records contain information that could lead to the 
identification of victims and witnesses, including where they work and live, and their 
personal and medical information. Further, these records indicate that a prosecution 
review was conducted regarding police officers where no criminal charges were filed. 
Therefore, under this exemption, their privacy interests must be considered as well. 

• Other documents such as e-mails and memoranda have been withheld because they are 
exempt from disclosure pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(3) & (4) as attorney work product 
and/or attorney client communications.    

• To the extent records of any complaint or investigation concerning any law enforcement 
officer of the Addison County Sheriff’s Department for the period of 01/01/2018 to the 
date of your request were produced or acquired by the AGO in the course of providing 
legal services to the Vermont Criminal Justice Council’s Professional Regulation 
Subcommittee and have not been posted to the Council public register, such records 
would be exempt from public inspection and copying pursuant to 20 V.S.A. § 2409(d) 
(“information regarding unprofessional conduct complaints, investigations, proceedings, 
and related records” are deemed strictly confidential “except [for] the information 
required or permitted to be released under this section”), 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(1) (exempts 
records deemed confidential by law) and 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(2) (exempts from disclosure 
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“[r]ecords that by law may only be disclosed to specifically designated 
persons”).  Further, to the extent any records were produced or acquired by the AGO in 
which Council staff sought legal advice, and/or the AGO provided legal advice, in the 
context of unprofessional conduct complaints or investigations, or in the context of any 
other matter, concerning any law enforcement officer of the Addison County Sheriff’s 
Department for the period of 01/01/2018 to the date of your request, such records would 
also be exempt from public inspection or copying as attorney-client privileged 
communications and as attorney work product pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(3)-(4) 
(exempts “[r]ecords that, if made public pursuant to this subchapter, would cause the 
custodian to violate duly adopted standards of ethics or conduct for any profession 
regulated by the State” and “[r]ecords that, if made public pursuant to this subchapter, 
would cause the custodian to violate any statutory or common law privilege other than 
the common law deliberative process privilege as it applies to the General Assembly and 
the Executive Branch agencies of the State of Vermont”). 
 

 
To the extent you feel information has been withheld in error, you may appeal to the Deputy 
Attorney General, Joshua Diamond. Such appeal should be in writing: 
 

Joshua Diamond 
Deputy Attorney General 
Office of the Attorney General 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-1001 

 
Sincerely,  
 
/s/ Lauren Jandl  
 
Lauren Jandl  
Chief of Staff 
 



























From: Farrell  Willa
To: Jean Stone
Subject: RE: Concerns
Date: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 2:55:00 PM

Hi Jean,
 
I’ll call you tomorrow at 1 at 
 
Thanks,
Willa
 
Willa Farrell | Court Diversion & Pretrial Services Director | Attorney General's Office
109 State Street | Montpelier | Vermont 05609 | 802-371-8375
www.vtcourtdiversion.org
 

From: Jean Stone  
Sent: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 11:04 AM
To: Farrell, Willa <willa.farrell@vermont.gov>
Subject: RE: Concerns
 
EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.
Hi Willa,
I have time tomorrow from 1-3, will that work?
Jean
 
Jean A. Stone
Executive Director
Addison County Restorative Justice Services
282 Boardman Street, Box 4
Middlebury VT 05753

 

From: Farrell, Willa <willa.farrell@vermont.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 8:39 AM
To: Jean Stone 
Subject: RE: Concerns
 
Jean,
 
Do you want to call me? I am available today before 11 and after 3, as well as most of tomorrow afternoon.
 
Willa
 
Willa Farrell | Court Diversion & Pretrial Services Director | Attorney General's Office
109 State Street | Montpelier | Vermont 05609 | 802-371-8375
www.vtcourtdiversion.org
 

From: Jean Stone  
Sent: Wednesday, May 26, 2021 9:08 AM
To: Farrell, Willa <willa.farrell@vermont.gov>
Subject: FW: Concerns
 
EXTERNAL SENDER: Do not open attachments or click on links unless you recognize and trust the sender.
Hi Willa,
My Board of Directors sent a letter of concern to TJ Donavan and John Campbell regarding concerns with project the Sheriff’s
Department is implementing. I will attach that letter here.  On May 3 the Sherriff post what some consider to be confidential
information, see the screen shot below.
Can we have a conversation?
Jean





Sent from my iPhone



6.2.21 call w/ Jean  
 
Didn’t want me to be hit out of the blue 
Board very concerned about the fee $500 and lack of support for Sheriff’s staff person, sent letter to TJ 
and John Campbell,  
Public stuff on Facebook 
Comments on FB and Front Porch Forum – lively debate about confidentiality, cost of the programming 
Knows of about 10 people referred, some referred to PTS and to the sheriff for a different charge.  
One person working w Jenny through reparative board 
Haven’t talked with Dennis since the letter was sent. He knows about it.  
Doesn’t expect me to do anything, just want me to be informed,  
Person is an intern, she doesn’t have a degree 
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April 28, 2021 

Dear Attorney General Donovan, 

We are writing with concerns regarding the Addison County Sheriff’s recent announcement 
that it has launched Addison County Community Support, Inc. (ACCS) without regard to the services 
already provided by our State-sanctioned operations at Addison County Restorative Justice Services 
(ACRJS). 

Addison County Sheriff Peter Newton reached out to us last fall and invited our Executive 
Director (E.D.) Jean Stone and Board President Jonathan Heppell to participate in a meeting that 
would help define the unmet needs in our catchment area.  This meeting did not take place.  
However, the State’s Attorney Dennis Wygmans, presented at our October board meeting, an 
overview of additional services to be provided by the Addison County Sheriff’s Office.  We 
questioned the need for these services and outlined and discussed the services of our agency and 
the conflicts that would arise when the two agencies are offering the same services.  Our interest is 
to best serve our clients and assist them without further confusion or conflicts.   

     We advised the State’s Attorney we had reached out to the Sheriff but he would not return any 
calls and unprofessionally stated to one of our case workers that he would not partner with our 
board because of the presence of a one of our board member with whom he has had conflicts in the 
past. 

Four weeks ago, we were notified that pre-trial cases were being funneled to the Sheriff’s 
office rather than to our agency by Mr. Wygmans.  This comes at a time when our own referrals are 
low and we are expanding our options to the greater community to meet its needs and expand our 
income.  Our Board Chair spoke with Mr. Wygmans and was told that the cases sent to the Sheriff’s 
office did not meet the criteria for Court Diversion. We have no delineation of the of what criteria 
was used to make those or future referrals. 

The development of another “alternative justice program that will hold offenders accountable 
without overloading the courts” as noted on the ACCS social media page, has already created great 
confusion and has the tremendous potential to: 

• create further confusion within the extended community surrounding the differences 
between our office and what the Sheriff’s office is promoting. (Our office is already 
receiving calls from confused clients) 

• negatively impact the fiscal well-being of clients who are unable to meet our meagre fees 
and for whom we lobbied legislature for free service provision- it is our understanding that 
clients have been charged $500 for pretrial service by the Sheriff’s office. 

• significantly impact our own income through loss of referrals. 
• decrease our fiscal support from local towns when there are two competing agencies 

requesting funds for the same service during the Town Meeting appeal: Mr. Newton has 
already requested $110.00 from each Addison County resident to support his programs. 
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• decrease accountability to clients for services not supervised by any State entity: we are 
closely monitored for service provision and fee collection at multiple points throughout the 
year by multiple State agencies and a private auditor while ACCS has no oversight. 

• confuse collaborators with whom our extensively-trained staff have worked diligently to 
establish MOU’s for swift service – will they feel compelled to provide such services to a 
non-supervised entity claiming to offer the same services ACRJS provides. 

The unwillingness of the Sheriff to directly communicate with us to gain a critical 
comprehension of the breadth of our services has demonstrated a complete lack of respect for the 
clients we strive to serve successfully and for the professionalism of our office. 

We respectfully request an investigation of the establishment and oversight of the 
alternative services to ensure the ACCS and ACRJS are not working against each other and therefore 
not able to best service the interest of our clients and eliminate confusion in the community.   

Our state and certainly our county has tremendously limited resources to provide 
redundant and potentially conflicting services to a vulnerable public which has trusted our 
program for over three decades. 

Sincerely, 

 

Jonathan Heppell, President 
Kathi J. Apgar, Vice President 
Risa Rae, Treasurer 
Charlotte Chase, Secretary 
Dottie Neuberger, Member 
Macky Gaines, Member 
Gary Baker, Member 
Cindy Wemette, Member 
George Merkel, Member 

Cc: John Campbell, Esq.  E.D. Vermont Department of State’s Attorneys and Sheriffs 

 







that is going on?

Thank you,
Jenn

Jennifer Morse
Court Operations Manager | Judicial Bureau
Jennifer.Morse@vermont.gov
802.296.5531







Date 
Received

LE Agency Location Misconduct Outcome

2/28/2017
Lopez, Christopher (Burlington Police 
Department)

Burlington Misconduct Charged False Swearing and/or False Information to a police 
officer

4/21/2017 Franklin County Sheriff's Office Richford Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge 

5/24/2017 St. Albans Police Department St. Albans Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge

6/16/2017 Woodstock Police Department Woodstock Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge 

11/24/2017
Randolph Police Department Barre Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge

12/7/2017
Vermont State Police Stannard Misconduct  OFF DUTY Declined to Charge

1/26/2018 Hartford Police Department Quechee Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge

2/2/2018 Vermont State Police Rutland Misconduct  Declined to Charge

2/15/2018 Rutland City Police Department  Rutland Misconduct  Declined to Charge

6/22/2018 Vermont Liquor Control Castleton Misconduct OFF DUTY Declined to Charge

7/3/2018 Montpelier Police Department Brattleboro Misconduct Declined to Charge

10/1/2018 Orleans County Sheriff's Department Irasburg Misconduct  Declined to Charge

11/9/2018 Vermont State Police Bennington Misconduct  Declined to Charge

12/14/2018 Newport Police Department  Troy Misconduct OFF DUTY Referred back to Game Wardens for charging 

1/2/2019 LeBlanc, Sgt. Raymond  (Vermont State Police) Berlin Misconduct OFF DUTY Charged misdemeanor stalking dismissed without prejudice 
upon motion of VT‐AGO and granted by Washington County 
Court

1/18/2019 Berlin Police Department  Northfield Misconduct  Declined to Charge 

5/24/2019 Addison County Sheriff's Department Middlebury Misconduct Declined to Charge 

10/9/2019

Pine, William (Orange County Sheriff's 
Department )

Williamstown Misconduct OFF DUTY Charged with Agg. Assault and False Information 

12/18/2019 Vermont State Police WRJ Misconduct  Declined to Charge 

6/12/2020 Vergennes Police Department Vergennes Misconduct  Declined to Charge

AGO LEO Misconduct (January 1, 2017 ‐ December 1, 2021)
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